
Minutes: 
 

Falls of the James State Scenic River Advisory Committee 
 
 
Meeting: December 15, 2016 – Legends Brewery 
 
Greg Velzy – Chair presiding 
 
Meeting called to order: 12:15 pm 
 
Attendance:  
  
Falls Members: Tricia Pearsall, Anne Wright, John Heerwald, John Thompson, Greg Velzy, Ralph White, John Moeser, 
Ralph Hambrick and Parker Agelasto — Executive Director Capital Region Land Conservancy (CRLC) 
 
Falls Members Not Present: Justin Doyle, Leighton Powell, Alex Dahm, Jane Myers 
 
Minutes:  November 17, 2016 Minutes approved with revisions 
 
Current Issues: 

 
Riverfront Development Plan Update:  
 

• T. Tyler Potterfield Bridge Update:  
o The Bridge is open and it is fantastic! The Opening on Friday, December 2, 2016 was massively 

attended, and the bridge has been used by crowds ever since.  
o Replacement of the JROC climber-access stairs has become an even more important issue, as 

they are the first thing visitors see as a route to the top of the overlook and are being used by 
many visitors. City Planning was alerted to this situation before plans for the bridge were 
completed and did not include funding in the overall project. Now, since the cost for replacing 
these wooden steps with metal stairs is approximately $130,000, City Planning has no plans to 
replace them. JRP has put up signage and spring-loaded gates at the entrance, but 
replacement is needed. JROC has mounted a letter-to council members campaign to make 
them aware.  

 
  - Parker Agelasto asked that the stairs underneath the Lee Bridge connecting Oregon Hill to 
  Northbank be cited for replacement as well. They are both unsafe and not engineered to avoid 
  head bumping on tall people. 
 
  - Greg voiced concern by many that if the JROC stairs are declared unsafe, they may simply be 
  removed. This would be a slam to the climbing community, which is a vital part of the active 
  signature lifestyle promoted by the Downtown Master Plan(2010), the City of Richmond and the 
  JRPS. 
 
• Missing Link Trail: This is the essential connection that now must be addressed – the connection 

along the riverside between Belle Isle and the new T.Pott Bridge. The current so-called trail is suitable 
only for scrambling and another solution needs to be developed. That means working with Norfolk- 
Southern and others to effect an engineering design which could be anything from a cantilevered 
walkway to a path over the river.  



- The Falls Committee recommended sending a letter to Planning stating the importance of this Trail 
and urging its implementation as the next phase of the Riverfront Development Plan. John 
Thompson offered to author the letter.  

- The Committee also suggested that perhaps the VCU Engineering Department could involved 
students or a class project in the trail design. Anne Wright will look into this possibility. 

 
 

• Downriver Riverfront Study Update: Mark Olinger, Director of Planning, Dept. of Planning & 
Development Review sent notes from Hargreaves Associates summarizing the November 22, 2016 
meeting with Hargreaves and city department heads and stake holders. The Notes are attached to the 
back of the Minutes. 

. 
EnRichmond: Leighton Powell – Leighton was absent, but Parker Agelasto brought us up to date on the status of the 
  transfer of Vauxhall Island to the City. Sarah Richardson, DCR Office of Land Conservation, has told the 
  city that they may have another year to use the grant ($75,000 to Richmond for the conservation of the 
  2.82-acre Vauxhall Island from the Virginia Land Conservation Foundation). The grant then expires. The 
  difficulty seems to be between EnRichmond and the City concerning restrictions regarding the  
  conservation easement. Parker thinks the Island should be protected or put under easement, then given 
  to the City. It is not certain that EnRichmond wants to give it to the City and have them declare the  
  easement. Either way, there seems to be an issue of the billboard, which the Falls Committee agreed 
  must come down.  
 
Capital Region Land Conservancy: Parker Agelasto restated what had been reported at the November meeting that 
  the park is currently working to bring Vauxhall Island into the easement along with other islands to make 
  up an additional 141 acres to add to the JRP. These negotiations are still underway. 
 
New Business: 
 
 
New Mayor – Levar Stoney – The Falls Committee restated that they would like to give the Mayor the long history of 
  this State committee and its relationship with the City. We would also like to encourage him to come 
  directly to us regarding all questions regarding the James River, It was decided to try to host him at the 
  March 2017 meeting and to ask Justin Doyle to act as liaison. 
 
James River Park Master Plan – Preparation for Funding is still ongoing: FOJRP 
 
  
Nomination of Jim Hill – New Falls member: Jim’s CV were circulated (synopsis attached). It was agreed to nominate 
  him as a member and to ask DCR to appoint.. Greg will forward his information and get the process into 
  action. 
 
Reports: 

 
 James River Park – Nathan Burrell not in attendance. It was reported that the Director of Recreation and Parks, 
  Dr. Norman C. Merrifield and his assistant had stepped down and that Deborah Morton was the acting 
  head.  
   
 JRAC  -  Parade of Lights was a huge success particularly following the Fire at the Richmond Yacht Basin. 
 
 JROC  -  Project this weekend to make safe and secure the Belle isle Climbing Access (over the quarry).   



 

 FoJRP -  (see above) 

 

Open discussion - 
 

• Parker introduced the effort to secure donors for easement declaration of private lands into the James 
River Park Conservation Easement. He cited the recent easement declaration on private lands along 
Riverside Drive. His goal is to make direct contact with landowners that touch the JRP. He also brought 
up the possibilities of Willow Oaks Country Club and small pieces west of Willow Oaks and a small 
piece near Huguenot Flatwater. CRLC plans to go public with this initiative soon. 

• Since Park parking is such an issue, the return of the parking places designated for 201Hull Street – 
Warehouse 201 - need to be returned to public parking in the Floodwall Parking Lot, Southside 14th 
Street Bridge. They’re always empty and the Parking lot is often full. 

• Tricia brought up the point that whatever happens with land swaps and acquisition of lands into the JRP 
needs to be accompanied with maintenance and services funding.  

  
 

Adjourn:  The meeting was adjourned at 1:23pm. 

 
Respectfully submitted,  
Tricia Pearsall 
 
 
 
Attachments: 
 
Jim Hill Bio:  
James Hill received his B.A. from the College of W illiam and M ary in English with a minor in M usic and his M aster’s 

degree in Landscape Architecture from the University of Virginia. He worked for eleven years with the Virginia 

Department of Historic Resources where he served as the National Register Coordinator in the Survey and Register 

Division, and in the Division of Project Review.  

 

In 2002, M r. Hill joined the City of Richmond’s Planning Department, first as a Neighborhood Planner and as Secretary to 

the Commission of Architectural Review, and ultimately as the Principal Planner for the Division of Planning and 

Preservation. He participated in the development, adoption, and implementation of numerous M aster Plan documents, 

including the Downtown Plan, the Riverfront Plan, and the Hull Street Corridor Revitalization Plan. 

 

In 2015, M r. Hill joined Sadler & W hitehead Architects as Senior Project M anager where he enjoys employing his 

experience with the criteria for eligibility and listing of historic resources, the application and interpretation of the 

Secretary’s Standards, and his liberal-arts-based writing skills. 

 

M r. Hill believes communities that have successfully preserved their neighborhoods that pre-date the automobile offer the 

best model for sustainable and walkable development. He also holds that the energy and materials embodied in existing 

built resources offer the greenest alternative for economic development and for bringing revitalization to Virginia’s 

communities. 

 

M r. Hill holds a professional license to practice Landscape Architecture in the Commonwealth of Virginia. 

 

 
 



Hargreaves Meeting Notes: 

 



 

 

 


